
KURE BEACH COMMUNITY CENTER COMMITTEE MINUTES OF JULY 8, 2014 
 
The meeting of the COMMUNITY CENTER COMMITTEE for JULY 8th, 2014 was 
called to order by Jeannie Gordon.  (Harriet Owsley was out of town.) Members that 
attended were:  Jeannie Gordon, Mararuth Capell, Barbara Boal, Robin Sack, Lore 
Eccleston, Craig Bloszinsky (Town Council Representative), Nicole Keely (Town 
Recreation Coordinator) and Pat Slachetka, Recording Secretary.  The minutes of June 
10th were approved by all members.  
 
LADIES ROOM MAKEOVER:  Jeannie noted that there was nothing new as yet.  She 
has tried to contact Sonny Beeker, but he was not immediately available.  However, 
Jeannie will try again to contact Sonny before she leaves for vacation. 
 
RENTALS:  Nikki announced that there was nothing new here.  However, she did 
mention that funds may be used for the “Marketing Money” and could possibly be used 
for Beach Re-nourishment.   
 
TOWN NEWS:  Craig mentioned that the Planning & Zoning Committee is aware that 
there are some very large homes being rented for multiple families and quite a few cars 
being parked at these homes.  Mararuth and Robin mentioned the noise coming from 
some of the large homes near their homes on the beach.  Craig reminded us that 
homes being rented need to follow ALL RULES & REGULATIONS where houses have 
many families renting.  The TOWN will need to control visitors where many families are 
renting and having loud parties.  The problems noted by a few of the homes along the 
ocean are becoming larger problems like:  too many cars, lots of garbage, animals 
(dogs), children screaming, loud music, loud parties, etc.  Perhaps the town should look 
into Paid Parking (a good point for revenue???). That would need discussion by the 
Town Council. 
 
DUNE PROBLEMS:  Robin mentioned that there seems to be a problem with children 
playing on the dunes and obviously not paying attention to the signs.  Someone needs 
to address this problem. (Perhaps the Life Guards could keep an eye on them.) 
 
NEW FALL EVENT:  Harriet has been in touch with someone who will give a talk on 
“LOCAL BIRDS” on September 20th beginning at 10 a.m. at the Community Center. 
Perhaps the Town could put out a notice on this Event.   
 
BARBEQUE NOTES:   AUGUST 16th IS THE DATE FOR OUR YEARLY BARBEQUE. 
The price per person is $8.00.  The “MIDDLE OF THE ISLAND” catering is preparing 
the BBQ meat.  Big Daddy’s is providing their wonderful Cole-Slaw.  All other items 
have been purchased. 
 
IN LIMBO:  Jeannie Gordon is having a small problem with the Potato Salad.  She will 
be sampling different places to purchase it. NOTE: Jeannie will be leaving for her 
vacation on July 22 and return on August 11. In Jeannie’s absence, Mararuth will be the 
contact for all the BARBEQUE matters. Most of the necessary “food items” have been 
purchased and are being stored at the Community Center.  Meeting adjourned at 
approximately 11:20 a.m. 
 
Respectfully submitted by:        Patricia M. Slachetka, Recording Secretary 
                     July 10, 2014 


